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TO: CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS DATE:     February 10, 2020 
 
FROM:  CITY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE WARDS:  ALL  
 
SUBJECT: PROPOSAL TO AMEND THE CITY CHARTER TO STATE THAT THE 

MAYOR HAS THE RIGHT TO VETO CONTRACTS AND THE BUDGET, 
INCLUDING LINE ITEMS  

 
ISSUE: 
 
To consider a proposal to amend the City Charter to state that the Mayor’s veto includes the right 
to veto contracts, and the right to veto the budget, including line item veto. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the Committee consider the proposal to amend the City Charter to state that the Mayor’s 
veto includes the right to veto contracts, and the right to veto the budget, including line item veto, 
and, if approved, direct staff to prepare proposed ballot amendments. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On October 21, 2019, the Committee approved an amendment to the City Charter which would, 
among other changes, give the Mayor a vote and eliminate the Mayor’s veto. 
 
On January 20, 2020, Committee Member Ben Clymer, via e-mail, proposed an amendment to 
the City Charter which would state that the Mayor’s veto authority includes the right to veto 
contracts, and the right to veto the budget, including line item veto.  Member Clymer proposed 
that this Charter amendment be presented to the City Council as an alternative to the measure 
giving the Mayor a vote and eliminating the Mayor’s veto.  A copy of Member Clymer’s e-mail is 
attached hereto.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
None. 
 
Prepared by: Susan Wilson, Assistant City Attorney 
 Elliot Min, Deputy City Attorney 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 

Attachments: Member Clymer’s January 22, 2020 e-mail. 


